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Council Meeting Date:  Wednesday, September 19, 2018


	Officers

Terry Miles, President (P)
Gerhard Peters, Vice President (P)
Stephanie Yee, Secretary (P)
Dave Ryba, Treasurer (P)

	Included on Executive Board

Dave Brown, Chief Negotiator (P)
John Fincher, Senate Liaison (P)

Jesus Gutierrez, At-Large Representative (P)

Senya Lubisich, At-Large Representative(P)

Paul Swatzel, At-Large Representative(P)

Justina Rivadeneyra, Past President (P)

	Representatives

Business/Accounting     (A) Vacant
Mathematics                  (P) Steve Odrich

Health Sciences             (P) Noemi Barajas
Career/Technical           (P)  Susan Bautista
Counseling                    (P) Rafael  Herrera
Visual & Performing      (P) Matt Jackson
Arts      
	Representatives

Kinesiology                 (P) Steve Hartman

Language Arts             (P) Anna McGarry
Library Science           (P) Elizabeth Cook
Physical Sciences        (P) Badieh Farahani

Social/Behavioral        (A) Gailynn White
Sciences                       
Negotiations Team      (P) Stephanie Yee
Member                       (P) Dave Ryba


	Guests: Theresa Villeneuve

	


I. Call to order by CCFA President at 2:46 pm on September 19, 2018
II. Approval of minutes: May 16, 2018

III. Officer’s Reports:

A. President’s Report – Terry Miles: 

Agenda change: Terry asks the body if it is ok to move up an agenda item. He asks for a motion to approve to move item 6 under New Business up to President’s Report.  Moved by Sue B. and seconded by Paul S.  

New Business:  CCFA has adopted new by-laws. Terry asks the rep council to approve two new committees and review new information in the by-laws.  Sue made a motion to approve the Benefits Committee and seconded by Justina R.  None opposed. Motion passes.   The Membership Committee sets up membership workshops and it is more than just “social” and welfare (flowers).  There were many committees in old bylaws and Terry suggested to condense these into one “robust” committee.  Anna M. expresses that the name of this committee is really important and recommends to the body to pick the name carefully, especially after Janus in order to get more people interested in participating.  Terry asked for a motion to approve that second committee.  Motion by Senya L. and second by Elizabeth C.  D.Brown suggests Membership and Engagement Committee. Senya amends her motion for a re-name of the committee to be: Membership, Engagement and Welfare Committee. Terry: Call the question on Membership, Engagement and Welfare.  All apposed: nay.  Anna made a motion to call it “Membership, Engagement and Welfare Committee” and seconded by Sue. No further discussion.  Motion carries. 

Terry notes he is serving us for two years.  He wants to bring to the body’s attention that we used to raise scholarship money and had a CCFA fundraising carwash under the leadership of Jim Lancaster.  He will talk about volunteers for the Car Wash event later and proceeds from tickets will go to Citrus College Foundation Scholarship fund.  

Terry also encourages everyone to attend the BOT meetings and there are two next month on October 2 and 15.  He invites everyone to wear their CCFA shirt and bring a colleague to show the BOT we are engaged.  John F. notes that CSEA will be going into mediation soon.  We will for the first time have 100% of the unit as members of our Union.  

Terry is also thinking about future activities such as a STRS workshop perhaps in November since this can be helpful to see how your retirement income will look like.  Second, “party in a cave” or something similar could be wonderful if we can have this again this year.  Perhaps in finals week after the President’s party in CFI.  He suggests that it is something to look into with the goal of at least one activity per month. 
B. Vice-President’s Report – Gerhard Peters:  
No report yet but going to the conference. 
C. Secretary’s Report – Stephanie Yee:

Noted that the CitrusFAC.org website has been updated and includes minutes, contract summaries, all recent documents such as the by-laws and Contract.  
D. Treasurer’s Report – Dave Ryba: 
Ryba distributed a blue sheet with spending analysis and he asked to focus first on the bottom of the page where it shows CCFA has $108,000 and PAC has $15,000.  We do not have a budget to be approved yet, but on the back of the sheet is a run-down of how we’ve historically spent money.  The far right columns show an average we have spent from 2012-2016. CCA conferences (3 per year) are 30% of our budget and the end of the year event is also 30% of our budget, and PAC is 15% of our budget.  Remaining is welfare spending and grievances.  As we write our standing rules, Ryba recommended we look at how we spend money and some of the details should be detailed.  Big picture is looking at how we spend money and small picture is how we can use funds to help faculty with workshops.  Bottom line is we need to plan how to spend money.  PAC opt out form due today.
S. Hartman, suggests he come up with a proposed budget.  Ryba says we need to educate our body on how we spend dues.  A. McGarry suggests more smaller scale events to get to know people vs. a larger grand party at the end of the year.  
E. Past President’s Report – Justina Rivadeneyra:  No report
F. Senate Liaison – John Fincher:
John reported that the Steering Committee suggested to create an internship program to bring in graduate level students as instructors and assume adjunct slots for classes and increase diversity in the profession and see future employees. Terry notes it implies some labor issues.
G. Standing Committee Reports:

Terry says there is no language in our old bylaws.  We can always have new committees.  

Grievance Committee:  Pending grievance for OL placement.  Placement should be same as initial placement on full-time schedule.  This grievance was filed last year and many of our colleagues were placed at lower levels. The District may challenge on timeliness.  This may mean more than $25,000 for the members affected.  

PAC Committee: John reports we need to keep abreast of possible replacement candidates for a BOT member not running again.  
Newsletter- Stephanie asks the rep council to send her ideas or suggestions about potential topics.  Suggested timeline is for November distribution.  

H. Ad Hoc Committee Reports 

Bylaws:  Terry made some initial edits to the Standing Rules.  Terry feels the by-laws needs revision since some areas are now moot due to the Janus decision.  Terry showed the rep council these edits and emphasized this as a first read.  Major change is on page 9 outlining new standing committees.   Bylaws are a general philosophy while standing rules are more procedural.  For example, budgets and grievance procedures…How do we decide?  Forms such as membership expense statement should be implemented formally.  The goal is to get this done by the end of the semester.  

IV. OLD BUSINESS: 
BOT chart and award system:  Everyone attended got added to a drawing for a $5 or $10 gift card.  There will continue to be an incentive for those bringing colleagues to the meetings. 
V. NEW BUSINESS: 
October 27 -volunteers for the car wash.  Will need 30 people total (washing, drying, directing traffic, collecting tickets) and charge $10 per ticket on a pre-sale and collect at least $2500.  Terry wants to try to collect the money ahead of time
VI. Announcements/Public Forum:

Paul reminded everyone if we teach OL, the district overpays into the defined benefit supplement account. 10.5% vs. 8%.  CalSTRS give money back usually in the November paystub.  

Meeting adjourned at 4:05 pm.
